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February 23, 2010

Illini Union
Re: Response to Letter of Inquiry

Projects: Lighting Retrofits, Sensors, Water Conservation, Window replacement, etc.
Dear Mulugeta,
On behalf of the Student Sustainability Committee for the University of Illinois at Urbana-Champaign, I would like to thank you for responding to our call for letters of inquiry to use funds raised by the student Clean Energy Technology and Sustainability Fees to implement a project that improves the sustainability of our campus.  Each letter was evaluated based on its sustainability impact (i.e. energy or sustainability impact, campus presence, project longevity, and budget) and broader impact (i.e. education and creativity). Within this round, the Committee received 45 letters requesting a total of $3.2 million – several times our annual budget.
After an evaluation, the Committee requests that you submit a proposal for loan funding for this project by March 15th, 2010. Please use the provided template while preparing your proposal to the Committee. Examples of past proposals can be found on our website. We request that you prepare budgets and implementation plans for three levels of funding: $100,000, $200,000 and $300,000, all to be repaid in equal annual installments over a five-year period starting in 2012. The Committee will expect that all work associated with these projects to be complete before January 2011. 

In addition to the information requested in the template, please indicate the Illini Unions’s plans for internal investment in energy conservation, during this and the next year, under all of these funding scenarios, and in the absence of SSC funding. Please also address the issue of verifications of savings. While the proposal being requested is for the three projects submitted by the Illini Union (lighting/sensors, window replacement  and waer conservation) please feel free to include additional projects (such as retro-commissioning of the Illini Union bookstore or other HVAC work). The exact repayment period will be set in discussion with you, depending on the payback periods of projects that the Illini Union submits – we encourage that projects be combined so that the overall paybacks are ~4 years.
SSC Loans are generally made at the college-level or equivalent, and proposals should be submitted by the Dean or equivalent. Failure to make payments will, amongst other repercussions, make the entire College (or equivalent) ineligible for further SSC loans and grants.
Thank you again for your work to make the campus more sustainable and we hope to work with you in the future.
Sincerely,

Suhail Barot, Committee Chair
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